AUSTRALIA

Level 1, 8 Help Street
Chatswood NSW 2067
ggcamp2024@scouts.com.au

To Whom It May Concern,

I'm writing to you because your employee has been selected to volunteer as part of the Governor-
General’'s Camp, taking place in April of 2024 in Canberra. Those lucky enough to attend the Governor-
General’'s Camp have a unique opportunity to camp on the grounds of Government House in Canberra, a
once in a life-time opportunity for a Scouter.

As part of the event team, volunteer staff will live and work alongside fellow Scouts from across
Australia as they support the 3,000 young people attending this event. Without volunteers, this fantastic
event would simply not happen.

This is more than just travelling and having a holiday. Our volunteers and young people develop vital
skills for life in planning, fundraising, motivating others, empathy, teamwork, and being active global
citizens. The Governor-General’'s Camp will allow all participants to build on the knowledge, experience,
and skills for life that their involvement as a volunteer for the Scouts already provides.

We would be extremely grateful for your understanding and support in arranging leave around April
2024 to fulfil this commitment.

Yours in Scouting,
Mark Stedfut

Camp Chief
Governor-General’'s Camp 2024





